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AUTHORIZATION TO ENTER INTO A PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT WITH STRUCTURAL GRACE, INC.
FOR DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION ADMINISTRATION SERVICES FOR THE BRIDGE REPAIR PROGRAM
Staff Contact: Jack Friedline, Director, Public Works

Purpose and Recommended Action

This is a request for City Council to authorize the Acting City Manager to enter into a professional services
agreement for the design and construction services with Structural Grace, Inc. for the maintenance repair of
five bridges in an amount not to exceed $58,204.

Background

Transportation and pedestrian bridges are part of the complex network for the safe movement of people,
goods and services throughout the city. On-going bridge maintenance is essential for ensuring a safe, reliable,
and high quality transportation network system. The scope of this project will provide repair and maintenance
of components for five bridges identified in the Final Bridge Repair Recommendation Report dated December
11, 2014 prepared by Structural Grace, Inc. The bridges included in this project are at the following locations:
Arizona Canal Diversion Channel (ACDC) at Cactus Road; Grand Canal at 83™ Avenue; Agua Fria River at
Glendale Avenue; 55" Avenue and Utopia Road; and, ACDC at 59" Avenue.

In February 2014, Structural Grace, Inc. was selected from the current City of Glendale Engineering On-Call
Consultants list to review, evaluate, and prioritize the Arizona Department of Transportation bridge inspection
reports for all of bridges in the city, and prepare the Bridge Repair Recommendation Report identifying those
in need of repair. This new agreement provides for design and construction administration services in the
amount of $58,204.

Analysis

Maintaining transportation bridges throughout the city is the key component in ensuring uninterrupted
transportation movements and protection to Glendale residents and businesses.

Community Benefit/Public Involvement

This project will benefit the community by maintaining the integrity of the bridge network system minimizing
potential interruptions.

Budget and Financial Impacts

Funding in the amount of $58,204 is available in the FY 2014-15 capital improvement program.
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Cost

Fund-Department-Account

$58,204

1980-68122-550800, Capital Bridge Repair Program

Capital Expense? Yes

Budgeted? Yes

Requesting Budget or Appropriation Transfer? No

If yes, where will the transfer be taken from?
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